Friday, March 15, 2019

Calendar Changes

March 12, 2019
Dear Parents,

A couple weeks ago I sent out a letter letting everyone know
about a change to the school calendar as a result of the 10
snow days we have had this winter. I also indicated that
there would be a plan forthcoming to make up additional
missed days. Monday night the school approved the
following additional changes to the school calendar:

1. Friday, March 22" will become a full day for
students. This day was originally scheduled to be a
half day for students.

2. Monday, March 25" will become a full day for
students. This day was originally scheduled to be a
staff development day for teachers with no students.

3. Monday, April 22" will become a full day for
students. This day was originally a vacation day for
everyone.

We know that this will not be ideal for everyone and there
may be some issues created as a result of this plan. But we,
as a district, also believe it is important to try and regain
some of the lost time due to our crazy winter. We wanted to
get these days made up sooner rather than later and not wait
until June.

Please make these changes on your calendar and if you have
any questions regarding this plan please contact me at (507)
874-3240 or bshanks(wac242.us.

Respectfully,
Brian Shauks

Brian Shanks
Superintendent
Alden-Conger Public School

A-C Elementary
Announcements

Friday, April 19t

THANK YOU

THANK YOU to all of the Mystery
Readers that came in and read to the elementary
students during the month of February! The
students LOVED Mystery Reader Month!!!

THANK YOU to everyone who joined
us for K-3 Muffin Morning on Friday, March 1.
We had a GREAT time celebrating Read Across
America Day!

THANK YOU to the 5"/6™ grade
Science Fair volunteer judges and to all the
families who came and looked at the projects.
The students did an AMAZING job!

MCA TESTING

Students in grades 3"-5" will be taking the
Minnesota Comprehensive Assessment (MCA) in
Reading on April 9-12 and Math on April 23-26.
In addition to math and reading, 5™ grade students

will also take the MCA science test on May 1.



Alden-Conger K-5 Elementary
Family Involvement Night

-~ RAD Zoo Presentation 1. 5%
%)  Monday, May 13,2019 <567 3

6:15pm — 7:30pm
KNIGHTS GYM

The RAD (Reptile, Amphibian, and Discovery) Zoo is bringing
their traveling zoo to Alden-Conger School! Come see and
learn about these fascinating reptiles!

Hope to see you there!

Family Night Event Sponsored by: Title ] & PTO

*%% A special thank you to PTO for funding the
RAD ZOO! We appreciate the PTO’s support! ©



